PROJECT NEWS

Fall 2012

Project Access Northwest Partners:



Harvey Smith
CEO
Pacific Medical Centers

Pacific Medical Centers' long-standing focus on charity care

ince the historic building opened on Beacon Hill, Pacific Medical Centers (PacMed) has been a stalwart supporter of charity care in our community. Back in 1933, when the federal government decided to move the services of the Marine Hospital to the current facility, the hospital was mandated to serve veterans and merchant seamen as well as the poor and indigent. Despite multiple changes in funding and structure, that commitment continues today.

"PacMed has also been a supporter of Project Access Northwest since we began discussing the initial idea," says **Sallie Neillie**, Project Access Northwest's executive director. "They were at the table when we launched our first GI pilot

"With the constant pressure around efficiency and cost, this helps us provide the right care at the right time and with the right resources."

—Harvey Smith

project in 2006, and now they contract with us to screen and case manage all their charity care patients."

Like many multispecialty practices, PacMed wanted to honor their longstanding commitment to charity care, but they needed to find a way to do it more efficiently. High noshow rates (30 percent) for uninsured patients and difficulty in obtaining current lab results and imaging, didn't make best use of the limited appointment slots or physician time. The Project Access model and its demonstrated no-show rate of less than 5 percent was a good solution.

"We partner with Project Access Northwest because we know that the patients they send have excellent case management. This allows us to best provide necessary specialty care, while Project Access Northwest provides the coordinated support these patients often need," says Harvey Smith, CEO at Pac Med.

"To help us fulfill our mission to provide health care to those in need, Project Access Northwest ensures that the patients meet the eligibility requirements for charity care; we can be assured that our community's health care resources will be well used," he continues. "With the constant pressure around efficiency and cost, this helps us provide the right care at the right time and with the right resources."

Multi-specialty practices and hospitals are discovering that Project Access Northwest can help large systems see more charity care patients and manage their bottom line. It's a solution that works for everyone involved—especially for the uninsured patients in our community.

Efficient visits for rheumatology and urology patients—saving time and money

n 2010, Project Access—with the help of several specialty medical providers—developed efficient visit guidelines for dermatology, gastroenterology, ophthalmology, orthopedics, physical therapy, general surgery and hand surgery. The guidelines were then tested with other specialty providers to ensure that they met the information and diagnostic needs of the particular specialties. These guidelines are critical to efficiency, particularly for our highest demand specialties. They enable Project Access Northwest to work with Primary Care Providers (PCPs) to ensure that patients have the appropriate labs,

imaging and conservative therapy prior to seeing the needed specialist.

Now, Project
Access Northwest's
Andrea Castell,
RN is working with
Mary Wemple,
MD and Michael
Han, MD to
develop efficient
visit guidelines
for rheumatology

and urology patients. Dr. Wemple, a rheumatologist, and Dr. Han, a urologist (both with Pacific Medical Centers), understand that having consistent directions for primary care providers as they refer patients to specialty care makes the entire referral process run smoothly for the PCP physician, the patient and the volunteer specialist. It also saves everyone time and money.

Both physicians and Castell believe that the efficient visit guidelines for rheumatology and urology patients will have efficiencies in care as well as cost

> savings as important as those realized for other specialty referrals. Once developed, the guidelines will be vetted with additional specialists in these two specialties to build consensus and ensure completeness. One example of such a savings: standard practice for some primary care physicians was to order an



Andrea Castell, RN works with Mary Wemple, MD on efficient visit guidelines.

MRI for patients whom they referred to a specialist for possible knee replacements. As orthopedists helped develop the efficient visit guide, they recommended that four weight-bearing x-rays of the affected knee would be a more accurate diagnostic tool than an MRI the majority of the time. These much less expensive images meet the needs of the specialist, are faster and easier to take and are much less costly for the hospital systems to provide.

One of our goals at Project Access Northwest is to ensure efficient office visits and reduce charity care costs for our healthcare partners—the Efficient Visit Guide is a tool to help that happen.

Project Access Solution: Case management

www.projectaccessnw.org 206.788.4559



Project Access Northwest welcomes new team members

We've said goodbye to some colleagues who have moved on and are now welcoming three new case managers to Project Access. **Kathy**, **Houston** and **Justin** are on board, working closely with patients and providers every day. It's exciting to welcome them as their expertise is so very important to our patients and health care providers.

(Pictured left to right) New case managers Kathy, Houston and Justin.

Project Access Solution: Planning for the future

Planning for Project Access Northwest's future

You can make a gift to Project Access Northwest

Donate Online

www.projectaccessnw.org/ donatenow.html

Or send your check by mail:

Project Access Northwest 1111 Harvard Avenue Seattle, WA 98122

For more information, please contact:

Dav'ne Stahley CFRE Development Director 206-788-4204, ext. 110

davnes@projectaccessnw.org

Project Access Northwest is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization.

he future is now!" You probably understand the significance of that four-word phrase as you've made plans for your retirement. Planning for the future has to begin when you're working, or there could be big surprises later on.

At Project Access Northwest, we are always planning for the future. In fact, right now, we're planning so that we are ready for the Affordable Care Act as it rolls out and we are able to meet the needs of patients who will still be uninsured for a variety of reasons.

Leave a legacy that changes lives

One way we can ensure the future success of our mission is to build a group of donors who have included a bequest to Project Access in their will or estate plan. Naming Project Access Northwest as a beneficiary of a retirement account or life insurance policy is an easy way to support our mission and save estate taxes in the future. We hope you will consider being among the first to take this step.

Let us know your plans

If you've already included Project Access Northwest in your estate plan, please let us know. We'd like to thank you for your support. If you would like to learn more about leaving a bequest to benefit Project Access Northwest, please check the box on the enclosed envelope or contact Dav'ne Stahley, Development Director, at 206-788-404 ext 110 or davnes@projectaccessnw.org.

Naming Project Access Northwest as a beneficiary of a retirement account or life insurance policy is an easy way to support our mission and save estate taxes in the future.

Farewell and thank you

harles T. Heaney, Ph.D., executive director of the King County Medical Society and a founding board member of Project Access Northwest, retired from the Medical Society and Project Access Northwest's board in September. In 2006, Heaney and the King County Medical Society saw the potential and envisioned a future with equitable access to specialty care services for low-income, uninsured and underinsured residents of King County. Their vision, insight and belief made it possible for Project Access Northwest to exist, grow and thrive. We wish him the best in his retirement!



Board Vice President Elizabeth Pelley (left) and Sallie Neillie with founding member Charles Heaney at his last Project Access board meeting. Project Access Northwest Board of Directors

Zachary Smulski, President

Chief Design Officer, Zale Transitions

Elizabeth Pelley, Vice President

Retired, Vice President of Operations, First Choice Health

Chrissy Yamada, Treasurer

Chief Financial Officer, Evergreen Health System

Marcia Wharton, MD, Secretary

Medical Director, Providence Everett Healthcare Clinic

Abie Castillo

Vice President of Network Development, Community Health Plan

Judy Featherstone, MD

Medical Director, HealthPoint

Gary Goldbaum, MD

Health Officer, Snohomish Health District

Laurel Lee

Vice President of Provider Network Management and Operations Molina Healthcare of Washington, Inc.

Robin Lutka, JD

Health Policy Consultant

Linda Marzano, RN

Chief Operating Officer, Pacific Medical Centers

Marc Mora, MD

Medical Director, Consultative Specialty and Acute Care, Group Health Cooperative

Susan Peskura

Associate Vice President of Sales and Account Management Physicians Insurance, A MUTUAL COMPANY

Kerry Radcliffe, JD

Deputy General Counsel Legal Department, PeaceHealth

Sallie Neillie

Executive Director
Project Access Northwest

Project Access Solution: Getting back to work

A Changed Life: Hip replacement helps hard-working patient get "back to normal"

andy," who lives in Edmonds, Wash., has been what he terms a "workaholic" all his life. He worked in construction for more than 30 years, laying concrete for major projects, including CenturyLink Field and Qwest Field.

While working on Qwest Field, he began to experience hip pain that gradually became so bad he took numerous over-the-counter medications just to get through the day. As a father with five daughters, Randy had to work.

"We prayed for help
and what [they] have
done to change my life is
a blessing every day!"

"I'm stubborn; I know pain and I work through it," he says. "I lived with that pain for 10 years."

In spite of his tenacity and strong work ethic, at 55, Randy couldn't work construction any longer. He saw physicians at Seattle's Indian Health Board and in Shoreline. Ultimately, he was referred to Project Access

Northwest, saw a volunteer specialist at Swedish and had a total hip replacement in January 2012.



Randy's other hip was extremely painful also and in September, when he became eligible for Medicare, he had his second hip surgery.

"Now I'm bionic, I'm going to get a job and be able to go for walks again," he says. "I've lived for years without being able to do things normally."

"We prayed for help and what the doctor, Project Access and medical technology have done to change my life is a blessing every day!"

Project Access Solutions: Great volunteers

Volunteer RNs Needed

e're looking for registered nurses (RNs) who have time on their hands and want to volunteer at Project Access Northwest! Our RN volunteers assist our clinical staff by reviewing patient files to ensure that all medical documentation—including any diagnostics—is provided to our volunteer specialists prior to the patient's appointment. If you're retired, or still working and available during normal business hours, and want to give back on a volunteer basis, please contact us at scotts@projectaccessnw.org.

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN VOLUNTEERING?

Call us at 206-788-4204.

We have ongoing needs for medical and dental clinicians, RNs, case managers and other administrative support.

This newsletter is published by:



1111 Harvard Avenue ■ Seattle, WA 98122
Tel: 206.788.4204 ■ Fax: 206.382.3507
info@projectaccessnw.org

Sallie Neillie, Executive Director

We invite your comments and questions. *Visit www.projectaccessnw.org to learn more.*

Special thanks to Molina Healthcare for its support in publishing this newsletter.